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104 Marine Parade – Cottesloe Beach Hotel – Existing Foyer – September 2016 
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Working on behalf of the Heritage Council to recognise, conserve, adapt and celebrate our State's unique cultural heritage 

26 July 2016 YOUR REF 

OUR REF 

ENQUIRIES 

5/2016.3409 

P597/41815 

Moss Wilson

Liz Yates 
Development Services Administration Officer 
Town of Cottesloe 
PO Box 606 
COTTESLOE WA 6011 

TOWN OF COTTESLOE 

0 1 AU3 2016 

RECEIVED 

Dear Liz 

P597 COTTESLOE BEACH HOTEL 
Town of Cottesloe Application No. 5/2016.3409 

Under the provisions of Section 11 of the Heritage of Western Australia Act 1990, 
the proposed development as described below has been referred to the Heritage 
Council for its advice. 

Place Number 
Place Name 
Street Address 
Referral date 

P597 
Cottesloe Beach Hotel 
104 Marine Parade, Cottesloe 
5 July 2016 

Development Description Repairs to front foyer and glazing replacement 

We received the following drawings prepared by Artem Architecture dated June 
2016: 

P1.0 Cottesloe Beach Hotel Repairs to Parade Entry DA Issue for Approval 

The referral for the proposed development has been considered in the context of 
the identified cultural significance of Cottesloe Beach Hotel and the following 
advice is given: 

Findings 
• Cottesloe Beach Hotel comprises a two storey brick and tile building in the 

Art Deco style. The place is significant as a landmark Art Deco Hotel and 
as a significant social venue characteristic of the Australian beachside 
lifestyle. 

• It is proposed to perform alterations to the front foyer of the hotel, facing 
Marine Parade. The alterations include: 

a. Removal of the glass blocks in the openings flanking the main 
entrance to the foyer followed by repairs to the rendered masonry 
and installation of aluminium-framed Viridian Srnartglass windows. 

b. Repair terrazzo tiled steps in street entry and by main doors. 
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c. Remove cement planter boxes in sides of foyer and reinstate 
terrazzo tiled floor. 

• The Conservation Plan for the place (Hocking Planning & Architecture 
2004) identifies the Marine Parade Foyer as being of exceptional 
significance, but further identifies the glass blocks and planter boxes as 
being post 1985 alterations to the place. The conservation 
recommendations for the place are to remove the planter boxes 
(recommendation 45) and the glass blocks (recommendation 46). 

• The proposed works are in keeping with the Conservation Plan and 
represent a positive heritage outcome for the place. 

Advice 
The proposed development, in accordance with the plans submitted, is 
supported. 

We would appreciate a copy of your Council's determination for our records. 

Should you have any queries regarding this advice please contact Moss Wilson 
at

Yours sincerely 

Harriet Wyatt ^ 
A/DIRECTOR DEVELOPMENT & INCENTIVES 
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